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Where does the time go?  This 

was a song used at our Leavers’ 

assembly and there never has 

been a more apt song! It was 

lovely to celebrate their 

achievements, with what has 

been a milestone year group.  

They were the first year group 

to sit all the new reformed 

GCSE qualifications, following 

our own new curriculum model 

and they are the first Year 11 

group to have spent longer in 

the new building than the old.  

They could not believe their 

time at Charlton had come to 

an end!  They were well 

respected by staff and have 

made a significant contribution 

to the excellent progress the 

school is making; they will be 

missed. 

As always at 

Charlton it has 

been a year 

packed with so 

many 

opportunities for 

students outside 

of the 5 x one hour lessons 

every day.  Many students have 

benefited from opportunities 

within expressive arts, sport, 

STEM and languages, creating 

memories that will last a 

lifetime. 

Year on year, I am more and 

more impressed by the talents 

of our students, they continue 

to excel in the classroom, on 

the stage and in the sporting 

arena. 

This year has been our most 

successful on a sports front, our 

sports awards evening was a 

real showcase of talent at 

Charlton, celebrating the 

performances of individuals and 

teams. Our top two teams 

were the all-conquering Year 10 

girls handball team, who 

reached the National finals, 

missing out on a semi-final place 

on goal difference; and our Year 

8 and 9 boys rugby team who 

won the County Cup for the 

first time in our school history, 

beating Shropshire’s leading 

independent schools on their 
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Message from the Principal 

...continued 

way to the trophy. 

Many of you are aware of my PE 

teacher background, and I have to say 

our current Year 10 girls are as 

strong a group as I have had the 

pleasure to have seen in any of my 

schools in 21 years of teaching.  I 

have challenged them to ensure they 

leave a legacy of sporting success, by 

inspiring future generations of sports 

stars at Charlton. 

This term has been 

no exception for 

opportunities, with a 

vast array of trips, 

including three 

overseas residentials, 

Duke of Edinburgh 

expeditions, 

extended project evening, Learning 

Community Trust dance showcase, 

Learning Community Trust Banquet, 

rewards trips and our end of year 

arts showcase - Charltonbury. 

Charltonbury has grown and grown 

and now has three stages, showcasing 

the very best singers, bands and 

dancers, not only from Charlton, but 

our feeder primary schools and other 

secondaries.  These events can only 

happen with the dedication and 

support of the whole staff team.  I 

thank them all for the opportunities 

they provide for the students of 

Charlton.  

It is always sad at this time of year to 

say goodbye to staff leaving us for 

pastures new. This term we are 

saying goodbye to Mr Austin,  

Mr Lappin, Mrs Williams, Mr Round, 

Mrs Maceachen, 

Mrs Alston and 

Mrs Bowler.  We 

wish them all the 

very best for the 

future. 

In the new term, 

please look out for 

a parent survey which forms part of 

the work we are undertaking on the 

culture and climate for learning at 

Charlton, we have spent a great deal 

of time developing our behaviour for 

learning policy and revisiting our 

vision and values this term. 

I wish you all a very happy and 

healthy summer holiday and thank 

you for your continued support. 

“We have spent a  

great deal of time 

developing our behavior 

for learning policy.” 



 

 

 

Year 11 Leavers Assembly 

The Year 11 Leavers Assembly was held recently to say a fond farewell to the amazing Year 11 students. 

We wish them well— congratulations Class of 2019! 



 

 

Dancefest 

“I'm so proud of our students and their performances. We also had 

feedback from HLC and Ercall Wood about how polite and lovely 

our students are.” 

Miss Crampsie, Dance Teacher 

“I would just like to say a huge 

congratulations to Amy for 

coordinating Charlton’s students 

and staff at the LCT Dance 

Fest.  It was an outstanding 

event showcasing the talent 

across the three trust secondary 

schools and HLC primary.” 

Mr McNaughton,  

Charlton Principal  

“Many of us had the privilege of watching LCT DanceFest at 

Oakengates Theatre. It was a stunning show with performances 

from HLC Primary, HLC Secondary, Charlton and Ercall Wood. It 

was great to see our students across the Trust dancing together but 

also showcasing Dance from their own schools. The range and 

styles of dance was incredible, we have some very talented young 

people in our schools. 

One of the highlights was the staff dancing to ‘Queen’, again from 

all the schools, to bring the show to a close. They were amazing!! 

A huge thank you to our wonderful Dance teachers Grace, Brogan 

and Libby (HLC), Amy (Charlton) and Laura (Ercall Wood) for 

working with the students to produce so many fantastic 

performances; I know how much time and energy you have 

committed to bringing this all together. 

Thank you also to all the staff back stage managing the students 

and supporting the Dance team.” 

Gill Eatough, Executive Principal/CEO of HLC  



 

 

Charltonbury 

Recently, we held our annual 

outdoor event, Charltonbury—

Charlton’s very own version of 

Glastonbury.  It was an evening of 

craft, food, music, dance, games and 

drama for the whole community to 

enjoy. As well as entertainment 

there were also a number of craft 

stalls, a food court and a bouncy 

castle. Many of the stalls were 

hosted by parents or members of 

the local community. We would like 

to extend our thanks to them for 

helping to make the event such a 

success.  



 

 

About this book 

The book “Bone Talk” written by 

Candy 

Gourlay and 

illustrated by 

Kerby 

Rosanes, it’s 

set in a 

Filipino  

jungle, 100 

years ago and 

is about a boy 

called Samkad who is about to 

become a man for the first time. He 

is desperate to be given his own 

shield, spear and axe but his best 

friend, Luki wants to become a 

warrior too but she is a girl and 

that is forbidden. Then one day a 

new boy arrives in the village with 

news about people called 

‘Americans’ are bringing war to his 

home. When the story starts, 

Samkad is most worried about 

receiving the Cut (something like 

circumcision that happens to boys 

in their tenth year on the cusp of 

manhood) and his slightly 

complicated friendship with a girl 

called Luki. He has never met 

anyone outside of his tribe before, 

but everything changes when the 

Americans invade. 

Who is it about? 

Samkad is a boy from a remote 

Filipino "head-hunter" tribe called 

Bontok in the highlands of the 

Philippines, back in around 1899. 

Samkad’s story is told so sensitively, 

so lightly and so truthfully that you 

are completely transported (heart 

in mouth) to another time and 

world – until Samkad’s concerns are 

your concerns and you’re with him 

every step of the way. His best 

friend is a girl called Luki who 

dreams of becoming a warrior too 

one day but sadly she’s a girl and it’s 

forbidden for a girl to fight with a 

shield, spear and axe or any 

weapons at all.  

About the Author  

Growing up in 

the Philippines, 

Candy Gorlay 

wondered why 

all the books 

she’d ever loved 

didn’t resemble 

her steamy 

tropical home in Manila. As a result, 

it took her years to fulfil her dream 

of becoming an author – and years 

to learn that Filipino stories, too, 

belong in the pages of books. 

A team of seven keen year 7 

readers represented Charlton 

School at 'The Bashes' at Idsall 

School on 18th June to respond to 

100 questions in the form of a quiz 

about the shortlist of Carnegie 

books for 2019. They enjoyed the 

competition and the fun of the quiz 

as well as the delicious 

refreshments. 

Carnegie Readers 2019 

Bone Talk (12+) review by Libbylouise Herbert  



 

 

About Carnegie 

Andrew Carnegie was a Scottish-

American industrialist, business 

magnate, and philanthropist. 

Carnegie led the 

expansion of the 

American steel 

industry in the late 

19th century and 

became one of the 

richest Americans in 

history. He became 

a leading 

philanthropist in the 

United States and in 

the British Empire. 

During the last 18 

years of his life, he 

gave away about $350 million 

(conservatively $5.15 billion in 

2019 dollars) to charities, 

foundations, and universities – 

almost 90 percent of his fortune.  

Carnegie died on August 11, 1919, 

in Lenox, Massachusetts at his 

Shadow Brook estate, of bronchial 

pneumonia. He had already given 

away $350,695,653 (approximately 

$76.9 billion, adjusted to 2015 

share of GDP figures) of his wealth 

away. Carnegie died of a disease 

called “Bronchopneumonia” (a type 

of lung disease/problem).  

The Poet X review by Hollie Betterton 

The Poet X written by Elizabeth Acevedo is very 

interesting, emotional and beautifully written. It’s 

set in the present day and is about Xiomara (see-

oh-mah-ruh). The book is 

written in poetry as if it’s her 

diary. In the book she is seen 

as a girl who seems OK at 

school but at home, not so 

good… 

It starts with her giving a bit 

of information about her and her brother Xavier. 

When she’s seated next to a boy called Aman in 

Science, she can’t deny that she is attracted to him. 

But her mother has other ideas of 

Xiomara becoming a nun. 

Xiomara also wants to be a poet 

and starts ‘Slam Poetry Club’, unleashing her inner 

voice, from a shy schoolgirl to a young woman poet. 

I enjoyed this book; it is for older readers because 

some words are quite strong and may upset younger 

readers. 

Under 25? Struggling to fund your 

passion? Financial circumstances 

holding you back?  

Make sure you apply for the 

Young People’s Grant Scheme.  

It’s not all about representing England 

and competing at the highest levels, we 

want to hear from people achieving at 

a personal level or tackling tough 

situations head on.  

Funding of up to £1,000 is being 

awarded in the three categories: 

Education, Training and/or 

Employment; Performing Arts Culture; 

Sport. 

Apply now http://socsi.in/RPTib Closes 

Monday, 30 September 2019 

Read more at: http://bit.ly/lGrant2019 

http://socsi.in/RPTib


 

 

CAREERS AND ENTERPRISE 

On Monday 1st July, the whole year 10 cohort participated in a 

day to prepare themselves for future interviews both 

educational and vocational. 

All students were presented with a welcome pack which 

contained important paperwork for the day and goodies. 

Throughout the day, the students were able to converse with a 

range of employers from across Telford whilst participating in 

various activities: 

Year 10 A Day For Your Future 

Interviews 

Over 30 employers gave their time 

to the students to interview them 

and share their interview 

knowledge.  Each student was 

observed by their peer and the 

employer completed a feedback 

sheet for the students to take home. 

NCS Employer Skills Session 

The students were given various 

challenges to participate in whilst 

considering the skills implemented, 

such as: leader, problem-solver.  A 

very active session to help the 

students’ team building skills. 

Panellists 

Five diverse people discussed with 

the students the journeys which 

they had taken since leaving 

Secondary School and offered a 

Q&A session afterwards. 

Post 16 

Telford College hosted an 

interactive session to introduce the 

students to Post 16.  After a brief 

introduction to Post 16, the 

students were able to participate in 

some hand/eye co-ordination 

activities. 



 

 

Year 10 students attended a taster session at 

Telford College on Thursday 11th June.  

Having already selected two tasters to participate 

in, the students made their own way to the college 

ready for that Post 16 experience. 

Starting with an informal meet and greet in the 

sports hall, the students were soon packed off to 

their first taster. The tasters ranged from Social 

Sciences A level to Hospitality and Catering 

Vocational courses. 

The first taster sessions were incredibly successful 

with the students chatting excitedly about what 

they had been doing. There was a chance for a 

quick meet up before they got to experience how 

the restaurant functioned – and the meal deal went 

down a treat. 

The second taster followed lunch; the students 

moved into their new groups for the afternoon 

session. Again, the sessions were incredibly 

successful and the students made their way home 

happy with some new experiences to dissect. 

Telford College Taster Session 

Careers Room 

Four additional employers shared 

the opportunities available to the 

students for engineering (McPhillips), 

electronic manufacturing 

(Schnieder), NHS and DWP. The 

students heard a short summary of 

the different sectors, followed by a 

Q&A session. 

The students were amazing 

throughout the whole day and 

engaged with each activity as they 

were presented.  Many were 

nervous and completely out of their 

comfort zone however they all 

embraced the challenge; they should 

all be incredibly proud of 

themselves. 



 

 

Some of the Year 7 and 8 Maths classes took part in the UKMT Maths 

Challenge this term. We had some fantastic results with many achieving 

bronze and silver awards. 

Maths Challenge 

Shropshire Star Tokens 

Thank you to all students, staff and parents who helped collect Shropshire Star tokens for the Shropshire Prostate 

Cancer Support group.  The group came 6th out of 35 groups and were presented with a cheque for £930.30.  

These funds will help to provide10 nurses and laboratory testing or a P.S.A testing evening for men in the local 

community who are over 50 years of age.    

The Trustees of Shropshire Prostate Cancer Support group wish to say a very big thank you to you all. 

The Chess Club competition took 

place from the 15th January until 

2nd April. It was a hard fought 

contest with Jacob Barnett 

eventually emerging as the victor.  

Mr Cartwright, who runs the club, 

said, 'The Chess Club goes from 

strength to strength with the 

students gaining match practice and 

social skills within a team. Their 

commitment to the club is 

outstanding and they are a credit to 

Charlton School'. 

Chess Club Competition 

Year 7: 

Zeeshan Hussain achieved best in 

his year and a bronze award. 

Lewis Stewart-Jones, Boris Deacon, 

Matthew Morris, Jaiyeolaoluwa 

Shofoluwe, Toby Pluck, Tommy 

Taylor, Joe Bickerstaff, Amy Taylor, 

Oliwia Orlik, Jacob O’Toole and 

Kaitlin Hill all achieved the bronze 

award. 

Year 8: 

Robin-Tyler Dawson achieved best 

in school, best in her year and a 

silver award. 

 

Louis Elliott, Wiktor Zaczynski, 

Abigail Sellwood, Alicia Podmore 

and Rowan Lewis all achieved a 

silver award. 

Louis Goode, Nikkita Feist, Kailum 

Ryan-Purcell, Joshua Gosnell, Holly 

Taylor, Jasmin Wilcox, Grzegorz 

Wiekiera, Callum Evans, Emily 

Roberts, Preston Ward, Rebecca 

Formby, Leah Bishton, Elisabeth 

Whittaker, Georgina Starling, 

Leonie Childs, Jack Houldcroft and 

Lilly Dyas all achieved the bronze 

award. 

Congratulations to all. 



 

 

Jenna Scantlebury undertook a sponsored half-marathon ice skate at 

Telford Ice Rink recently.  She managed to complete the skate in 1 

hour and 5 minutes and her efforts raised around £200 for the 

Children With Cancer charity.   

Well done Jenna! 

Skating for Charity 

Year 10 students Thomas Howles 

and Kobi Lucas completed their Ice 

Hockey season for Telford Tigers 

U15’s recently in a single winner 

takes all promotion/relegation play-

off against Coventry Blaze U15’s. 

The Telford Tigers U15’s team had 

won the 2nd division a few weeks 

before, winning 20 out of 20 games, 

and securing an eleven point victory 

over their closest rivals. Tigers 

played teams from Manchester, 

Whitley Bay, Sutton in Ashfield, 

Sheffield and Solihull. They scored 

212 goals in the process and only 

conceded 29 across the whole 

season making them one of a very 

few teams to go a whole season  

un-defeated in any sport. 

At the beginning of June, the Tigers 

managed to win a hard fought 

encounter against Coventry from 

the 1st division 7-3 and thereby 

secured promotion to division 1 for 

the 2019/20 season. 

This is a massive achievement for 

the whole team and something that 

should be celebrated.  Additionally,  

 

 

Thomas, who is only in his second 

season as a player, was selected to 

play for a Telford Tigers select 

U16’s team in an international 

competition held in Solway, 

Scotland. 

THEY EARNED THEIR STRIPES 

The Telford Tigers U15’s went 

undefeated this season. 

U15 Tigers Victory 

Charlton student Phoebe-Jo McKeown has had a story published on wattpad.  You can read the full story here:  

https://www.wattpad.com/story/193275534?utm_medium=email&utm_source=android&utm_content=story_info 

Two sisters, one world. Multiple hate and love. But who 

to trust? Who to hate? Lola and phoenix, twins of 

different worlds need to fight for their love and bond, 

through the light and dark, will they stand a chance for 

what comes? Will they be able to save themselves before 

it's too late? 

Phoebe-Jo’s Published Story 

https://www.wattpad.com/story/193275534?utm_medium=email&utm_source=android&utm_content=story_info


 

 

The team of students make all the 

decisions about their company, 

from raising the initial share capital 

through to designing their product 

or service to selling directly to 

customers and ultimately winding 

up the company and paying their 

taxes. The team is supported by 

our Young Enterprise Business 

Advisor Kim Hodgetts who brings a 

wealth of business knowledge and 

expertise.  

The students who represented the 

school this year were: 

REBOOT: 

Skye Oliver (Managing Director) 

Jeevan Chatha 

Ryan Hall 

Lewis Miller 

Laura Thorpe 

Rhys Tonkin 

GIFT: 

Anya Karam (Managing Director) 

Megan Bailey 

Jess Smith 

Katelyn Smith 

Tobias Randles 

The Company Programme provides 

the opportunity for three trade 

fairs for the students to promote 

and sell their products/services. 

Both teams participated in trade 

fairs at The Darwin Centre, 

Shrewsbury and Telford Town 

Centre. This provided the teams 

with the opportunity to promote 

and sell their products face to face 

to members of the public in a fun 

and collaborative environment. 

The final stage of the Company 

Programme for the teams was to 

present their enterprise idea to the 

judges and other Telford and 

Shropshire competing teams at 

Priorslee Campus, Wolverhampton 

University. 

The pinnacle of the Company 

Programme is the celebration of 

achievement awards held at the 

Park Inn, Telford in May. Reboot 

were nominated for 8 awards and 

won the ‘Foundations for a 

Business’ award. Gift were 

nominated for three awards and 

won the ‘Best Financial 

Management’ award. 

In addition, both teams REBOOT 

and GIFT also represented the 

school and Young Enterprise – 

Shropshire at a separate event in 

April. The West Midlands Trade 

Fair event was held at HSBC 

headquarters.  Reboot were the 

winners of the Best Trade Stand.    

Both groups have enjoyed real 

successes and overcome real 

setbacks that have enabled them to 

make for a truly valuable 

experience. By participating in the 

Company Programme, students 

developed and improved on 

essential career, employability and 

life skills including communication, 

confidence, financial capability, 

teamwork, organisation, problem-

solving, resilience, initiative and 

digital skills. 

Once again, Charlton School students are taking part in the year-long Company 

Programme provided by Young Enterprise. Students can “try the ultimate business 

challenge out for size” where they learn what it is really like to set up and run a 

business. 

Young Enterprise Company Programme 2019 



 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to 

congratulate the students on their achievements 

and wish them all the best for the future. Also,  

I would like to thank the parents and staff who 

offered their support, and everyone involved in 

the Young Enterprise Programme including Kim 

Hodgetts, Business Advisor and David Graham, 

Young Enterprise Area Manager. 

Miss Kaur 



 

 

 Charlton in the News 



 

 

In addition, Shannon’s proud mum 

thanked Charlton staff: 

“It's great that she is surrounded by 

such supportive and thoughtful staff at 

the Charlton, who go that extra step to 

help others. Without you nominating 

Shannon, she wouldn't have won the 

Award for which she is truly 

appreciative. Recognition like this can 

really go on to help build Shannon’s 

career, as well as developing her self-

confidence and passion for 

conservation, whilst hopefully inspiring 

others too.” 



 

 



 

 



 

 

PE Awards Evening 

In June the PE department hosted 

their Awards Evening for the third 

consecutive year, to celebrate the 

students’ sporting achievements and 

effort.  

We are pleased to announce that 

2018-19 has been the most 

successful year to date. The 

students have won 26 team trophies 

and reached 36 finals. There has 

also been unparalleled sporting 

success in a range of individual 

sports which have been celebrated 

on the PE social media sites: Twitter 

- charltonpe and Instagram - 

charltonschoolpe. Once again, we 

have seen Charlton students 

compete, and succeed, at District, 

County, Regional, National and 

International level.  

We were very fortunate to invite 

Elliott Bennett to present the 

awards to our students. Elliott has 

played professional football over the 

last 10 years with 381 appearances, 

56 of which were in the Premier 

League (Blackburn Rovers). We  

are very grateful to Elliott for 

supporting the evening.  

One of our headline awards is the 

‘Team of the Year Award’. This 

category was hotly contested with 

the following teams finishing in the 

top three: 

1st - Year 8/9 Boys Rugby team who 

were crowned County Champions 

beating Shrewsbury School in the 

semi-final and Adams Grammar 

School in the final. 

2nd - Year 10 Girls Handball team 

who were District, County and 

Regional champions, finishing 6th at 

the National finals.  

Joint 3rd - Year 11 Basketball – 

District and County Champions 

beating Shrewsbury School, 

Concorde College, Adams 

Grammar and William Brookes.  

Joint 3rd - Year 9/10 Girls rugby 

team – District and County 

Champions.  

Well done to all the students who 

were nominated for sports awards 

and to those individuals and teams 

who have achieved so much over 

the year but narrowly missed out.  



 

 



 

 

Highlights from the @charltonpe twitter page 
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Term Dates 
 

 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2019 

Term Starts Tuesday 3rd September 

Half Term Monday 28th October to 

 Friday 1st November 

Term Ends Friday 20th December 
 

SPRING TERM 2020 

Term Starts Tuesday 7th January 

Half Term Monday 17th to  

 Friday 21st February 

Term Ends Friday 3rd April 

SUMMER TERM 2020 

Term Starts Monday 20th April 

May Day Friday 8th May 

Half Term Monday 25th to  

 Friday 29th May 

Term Ends Wednesday 15th July 

Emergency Contact Details 

Can we please ask that if you change 

your address, telephone number or 

email address that you inform the school 

as soon as possible.  It is vital that we 

have the latest contact details for every 

student. Thank you for your support. 

Find us on 

You can also get regular updates from our 

Twitter page, follow us: 

Visit our website 

Term dates, school uniform policy and other policy 

documents can be found under the ‘School Information’ tab. 

‘News & Events’ contains upcoming events, news from the 

school and important dates for your diary. 

@charlton_school 

@charltonpe for fixtures, events and scores 

@charlton_lit for events and news from our Literacy team 

@revisehistory for history facts 

@RErevision for hints and tips on RE revision 

@charlton_comms for updates from our pupil-led 

communication team 

Our website, www.charlton.uk.com has extensive 

information about the school. 

Visit us on facebook to keep up-to-date with 

our latest activities. 


